Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 18 November 2004  

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


John Griggs


Dave Hopkins


Teresa Redfern

Apologies for absence – Adrienne Betty, Councillor Bruce Claridge, Nick Fawcett, 
Minutes of meeting held on 21 October were approved as a correct record. 

Matters arising from previous minutes

Terry’s Wood Farm 

No further progress.

Benches

The two bench seats have been cemented in place and provide a pleasant and sturdy seat.

Community Plan

A gardeners club was in the process of being formed and this first initiative from the community plan was being organised by Ted Pile. Copies of the Plan have been forwarded to ABC and the Countryside Agency. A copy will also be sent to Wye Parish Council.

Playground

The apple tree was to be taken down. Another layer of surface bark was probably necessary.

Speed Management

The Brook signs are to be moved into the village and placed at the beginning of the speed restriction. The committee discussed urbanisation of the village which was of paramount importance and considered the markings for the repeater signs were not an asset to the village. The Chairman agreed to contact Kent Highways to clarify the need for the repeater signs, and if possible to halt the installation to enable further discussion.  

Palmstead Nursery

Copies of correspondence have been forwarded to Councillor Ian Cooling with a covering letter and he is to make contact on what he is able to do. Palmstead Nurseries had contacted Dave Hopkins to say that they would come to the village to look at the problem and with the help of two-way radios set up suitable screening. 

Recreation Ground Security Gate

Nothing as yet has been received from the Village Hall committee regarding the security gate.

Trees Offered to the Village

Mrs E Cummings, the Tree Warden had confirmed in writing that she is to arrange collection of trees from ABC and committee members offered to help plant the trees. Mrs Cummings was to be invited to the next meeting to confirm where the trees are to be situated. 

Affordable Housing

The survey will take place early next year.
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Flood Management

The chairman reported on a meeting with Ted Craker (ABC) and Richard Knight (Environment Agency). All three met with the farmer regarding the culvert at the bottom of Troy Town Lane and alternative access to his land by removal of 4 metres of hedgerow 

The chairman confirmed that the banks along the roadway to the pumping station require cutting and hoped this would be part of the Environment Agency workload. 

Finances

Cheques were approved for Community Plan printing £600.00, Cement for the benches £46.24, Spelders Hill cut £58.75, Donation to Hospice (in lieu of work on bench) £75.00, donation to Village Hall £300.00, Recreation ground cut £55.00.

The 2005/06 budget had been circulated. The subscription to KRCC was to be cancelled. The chairman was to speak to the editor regarding a donation to FOBs. The Clerk’s salary was to be brought in line with Local Council Clerks hourly rate, and this would be reviewed annually. The total precept for the year was £5000.00.

Parking at Brook School

The chairman suggested we await the Transportation Officer’s investigation and report on parking before this is taken further and asked Teresa Redfern to bring this matter up at the next governors meeting. 

Website

The chairman informed the committee that an unofficial website had been set up in the village, when there is already an official Saxonshore website.

Date of next meeting

To be held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 16 December 2004. 

